


1

From: Azeneth Martinez <azeneth@lanatureforall.org>
Sent: Tuesday, July 1, 2025 3:20 PM
To: DPW-SafeCleanWaterLA
Subject: Public Comment: ULAR 7/2/2025

CAUTION: External Email. Proceed Responsibly. 

Dear Members of the ULAR WASC, 

On behalf of Nature for All I’d like to share my strong support for the Council for Watershed Health to 
continue in their role as Watershed Coordinators for the Upper Los Angeles River Watershed.  

Kristina Kreter and Alonso Garcia, I want to express my sincere gratitude for your invaluable work 
as CWH's WCs. You have been instrumental in integrating community members  into advancing 
the goals of the Safe, Clean Water Program and ensuring our community members are well-
informed about stormwater projects and engagement opportunities in their neighborhoods. 

Your efforts in making meetings and tours accessible have been particularly impactful. The 
provision of live translation, printed materials, and consistent follow-up communications has 
greatly benefited our participants.Their proactive engagement, responsiveness, and ability to 
navigate complex processes have helped build trust and enabled community-based organizations 
and municipalities alike to effectively 
participate in the SCWP. 

We strongly support the continued role of CWH as the ULAR Watershed Coordinators. Their 
proven 
experience, strong relationships, and deep knowledge of this watershed make them the ideal 
team to 
lead these efforts for the next five years. 

Thank you. 

Azeneth Martinez (She,Her, Ella) 
Project Manager 
azeneth@lanatureforall.org 
661-346-6302
@lanatureforall: Instagram | Facebook | Twitter
NatureforAll

To help protect your privacy, Microsoft Office prevented automatic download of this picture from the  
Internet.











RE: Support for Council for Watershed Health Watershed Coordinator Services for the 
Safe Clean Water Program  

Dear Members of the ULAR WASC,  

The Nature Conservancy (TNC) strongly supports Council for Watershed Health’s 
application and their continued work in advancing the goals of the Safe Clean Water 
Program (SCWP).  

TNC is an international non-profit organization dedicated to conserving the lands and 
waters on which all life depends. Our work on the ground is carried out in all 50 states and 
79 countries and territories around the world and is supported by more than one million 
members. To date, we have helped conserve approximately 120 million acres (including 
nearly 1.5 million acres in California) and 5,000 river miles around the world. We have been 
engaged in the protection and management of natural resources across the U.S. since 
1951. Our Los Angeles work has focused on increasing the pace and scale of nature-based 
climate solutions, addressing urban challenges utilizing nature, and enhancing biodiversity 
across the landscape.  

For more than 28 years, CWH has advanced the understanding of stormwater as a valuable 
asset and has contributed its expertise to the design and implementation of nature-based, 
multi-benefit stormwater projects across the Los Angeles region. CWH has a proven track 
record of community education and engagement, as well as interagency collaboration, 
resulting in stormwater management projects that reduce pollution, increase local water 
supply, and enhance biodiversity while improving resilience to climate change. CWH has 
provided technical assistance to municipalities, school districts, and community-based 
organizations serving underserved communities, helping them develop and secure funding 
for Low Impact Development (LID) and green stormwater infrastructure projects.  

For the past four years, CWH has successfully provided watershed coordination services in 
the Upper Los Angeles River (ULAR) watershed, leveraging community strengths and 
facilitating stormwater education, engaging communities, elected officials, CBOs, 
nonprofits, and tribes and tribal organizations, providing technical assistance and 
supporting community-led projects and school greening initiatives through the SCWP. TNC 
has had the privilege of working closely with CWH and is confident that they will continue 
to work with community-based organizations, agencies, and other interested parties to 
foster meaningful partnerships with the Safe Clean Water Program, promoting shared 
environmental, equitable, and economic prosperity.  

TNC applied for funding from the Safe, Clean Water Program to support our project at the 
Bowtie Parcel along the Los Angeles River. CWH’s Watershed Coordinators, Kristina Kreter 



and Alonso Garcia, have been fantastic partners. They provided invaluable support to our 
team, helping us to understand the process, expectations, and how to best meet SCWP 
goals. The Safe, Clean Water Program is an important program that has potential to make 
huge change in the region. It is designed to ensure participation from diverse stakeholders 
but the processes to participate can be lengthy and complex. If LA County is going to 
achieve its water management goals and ensure community engagement and 
collaboration, it is critical to have an entity, such as CWH, lead engagement and outreach 
to diverse project proponents across the County and to steward projects through the 
program.  

It is for these reasons that TNC strongly supports Council for Watershed Health and the 
continuation of their watershed coordination services in the ULAR watershed. We look 
forward to continuing to collaborate and witnessing the positive impacts their work will 
continue to have on our region.  

Sincerely,  

Kelsey Jessup  

Climate and Nature-Based Solutions Project Director, California  

The Nature Conservancy 



  Public Comment Form 

Name:*     _________________________________          Organization*:    ___________________________ 
 

Email*:      _________________________________          Phone*:    ________________________________ 
 
Meeting: __________________________________          Date:    __________________________________ 

 
□  LA County Public Works may contact me for clarification about my comments 
*Per Brown  Act, completing this information is optional.  At a minimum, please include an identifier so that you 

may be called upon to speak. 

____________________________________________________
____________________________________________________
____________________________________________________
____________________________________________________
____________________________________________________
____________________________________________________
____________________________________________________
____________________________________________________
____________________________________________________
____________________________________________________
____________________________________________________
____________________________________________________
____________________________________________________
____________________________________________________
____________________________________________________

Comments 

To review the guidance documents and for more information, visit www.SafeCleanWaterLA.org 

Phone participants and the public are encouraged to submit public comments (or a request to make a public 
comment) to SafeCleanWaterLA@dpw.lacounty.gov.  All public comments will become part of the official record. 

Please complete this form and email to SafeCleanWaterLA@dpw.lacounty.gov by at least 5:00pm the day prior to 
the meeting with the following subject line: “Public Comment: [Watershed Area] [Meeting Date]”  

(ex. “Public Comment: USGR 4/8/20”).   

Latoya_Waters City of Alhambra

lwaters@alhambraca.gov 626-570-5036

SCWP ULAR Watershed Coordinator Interviews 7/1/2025

Dear Members of the ULAR WASC,

On behalf of the City of Alhambra, I would like to share the City's strong support for the Council 
for Watershed Health (CWH) to continue in their role as Watershed Coordinators (WC) for the 
Upper Los Angeles River Watershed under the Safe, Clean Water Program.

Over the past four (4) years, the Watershed Coordinators at the Council for Watershed Health 
have done an outstanding job engaging communities, fostering collaboration, and providing 
technical support to help advance the goals of the Safe, Clean Water Program. Their strong 
commitment to community-centered projects and benefits has positioned them as a key 
collaborator across multiple sectors.

CWH WCs—Kristina Kreter and Alonso Garcia—have been instrumental in facilitating successful 
community partnerships through educational outreach and engagement, as well as tabling at 
City events and workshops. While they continually promote the SCWP Program and City 
Projects, they have also been instrumental in exploring other opportunities for projects, funding, 
and partnerships. Their proactive engagement, responsiveness, and ability to navigate complex 
processes have helped build trust and enabled community-based organizations and 
municipalities alike to effectively participate in the SCWP.

We strongly support the continued role of CWH as the ULAR Watershed Coordinators. Their 
proven experience, strong relationships, and deep knowledge of this watershed make them the 
ideal team to lead these efforts for the next five (5) years.
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Public Comment Form
Name: *

_____________________________

Organ i zati on *: v

Email*: Phone:

Meeting: UL-4 Date:

_______________________

LA County Public Works may contact me for clarification about my comments

*per Brown Act, completing this information is optional. At a minimum, please include an identifier so that you

may be called upon to speak.

Phone participants and the public are encouraged to submit public comments (or a request to make a public

comment) to SafeCleanWaterLA@dpw.lacounty.gov. All public comments will become part of the official record.

Please complete this form and email to SafeCleanWaterLA@dpw.lacounty.gov by at least 5:00pm the day prior to

the meeting with the following subject line: “Public Comment: [Watershed Area] [Meeting Date]”

(ex. “Public Comment: USGR 4/8/20”).

Comments

To review the guidance documents and for more information, visit www.SafeCleanWaterLA.org
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To review the guidance documents and for more information, visit www.SafeCleanWaterLA.org
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